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Approval of Amendment No. 4 to Agreement No. 41@869 with Ocean Blue
Environmental Services, Inc. for Emergency Response and Hazardous
Waste Management Services (APPROVAL)

Recommendations:

Approve the proposed fourth amendment to Agreement No. C0869 with Ocean Blue
Environmental Services, Inc. for emergency response and hazardous waste management services
to add $100,000 and exercise the option to extend the term of the Agreement for three years
through June 30, 2023; and authorize the Interim Chief Executive Officer to execute said
amendment.

Discussion:

Following a competitive solicitation process, and Board approval in September 2017, ACTA
entered into Agreement No. C0869 (“Agreement”) with Ocean Blue Environmental Services,
Inc. (“Ocean Blue”) for emergency response and hazardous waste management services. The
Agreement expires June 30, 2020 and is subject to a three-year extension option.

This is a task order-based contract and ACTA has issued twelve task orders. Ocean Blue has
provided necessary services related to hazardous material clean-up along the corridor as well as
clean-ups required at homeless encampments located at the Nadeau site, south of Nadeau Street
on E. Alameda Street in Walnut Park and the empty lot south of Pacific Coast Highway. Ocean
Blue has provided the services in a professional and timely manner. There is a continuing need
for clean-up services along the corridor due to unlawful disposal of hazardous waste from time to
time. Although there are no known homeless encampments on ACTA property at this time, they
could be established in the future, at which time clean-up response may be required.

Ocean Blue is a certified small business enterprise (SBE).

The initial contract value was $50,000 for the three-year term through June 30, 2020 with fixed
rates. Three contract amendments have been issued, increasing the contract value by $150,000
for a total contract value of $200,000. An additional $100,000 is requested at this time. Ocean
Blue has requested rate increases of 3% for each year of the extension, which is included as an
exhibit to the proposed fourth amendment.




ACTA’s Interim Chief Executive Officer recommends that the Board approve the proposed
amendment to Agreement No. C0868, extending the Agreement for three years through June 30,
2023, increasing the rates and increasing the total contract value from $200,000 to $300,000.

Budget Impact:

Appropriate funds will be included in ACTA’s Program Budget each fiscal year.

Co-General Counsel:

ACTA’s Co-General Counsel has reviewed and approved the proposed agreement as to form.

Transmittal;

Transmittal 1 — Amendment No. 4 to Ocean Blue Agreement No. C0869





